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	Metro Briefs Community Organizations and Businesses on the Metro ExpressLanes Program

Our agency is continuing to raise awareness about the ExpressLanes Program prior to the opening of the ExpressLanes later this year as part of our Public Outreach Plan. On Monday, April 23, 2012, Metro Board Directors Mark Ridley-Thomas, John Fasana, and Richard Katz hosted a Business Roundtable to educate business leaders throughout Los Angeles County about the Metro ExpressLanes Program and to discuss how the business community can benefit from and support the Program during the year-long demonstration period. Last Tuesday, April 24, 2012, we concluded the month’s series of ten briefings with community organizations and businesses within Los Angeles County. Since the July 6, 2011 Groundbreaking we have provided a total of 87 briefings to neighborhood councils and community organizations along the I-10 and I-110 corridors – reaching over 2,000 stakeholders. Over 46 stakeholder briefings have been held this year. Metro ExpressLanes informational videos play at the briefings, educating the public on how the lanes will work and how to obtain a FastTrak® transponder, as well as sharing information about our equity and rewards programs, construction timetable, transit service, and evaluation criteria. Primary areas of community interest have included enforcement, toll technology and infrastructure improvements, transit improvements, equity for low-income commuters, performance measures, interoperability with other toll agencies, and reinvestment of net toll revenues. To receive the latest news on transponder availability, interested commuters can visit the program website and fill out the “Transponder Interest Form”. Also, please visit the Facebook, Twitter and Nixel pages for updated information about the project. 
http://www.metro.net/projects/expresslanes/expresslanes-videos/
www.metro.net/expresslanes
www.Facebook.com/expresslanes
www.Twitter.com/expresslanes
www.nixel.com/metro-expresslanes-project
Metro Red Line Station Construction Notice 

Scaffolding and Steel Structure Erection

As a part of canopy construction at the MacArthur Park Station entrance, the contractor will be erecting scaffolding over the station entrance. Once the scaffolding has been erected, the contractor will start erecting the steel structure. Construction work is scheduled to start Monday, May 7, 2012 and is expected to last for three weeks. The construction work hours are scheduled during Sunday – Thursday, from 8:30 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. with possible intermittent day construction activities between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120501_Metro_Red_Line_Construction_Notice_MacArthur_Park.pdf
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